BRITANNIA SQUARE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Annual General Meeting of the Britannia Square Residents’ Association
&
Neighbourhood Watch

held at

The United Reformed Church, Albany Terrace, Worcester
at

7.30 pm on Friday 14 November 2014
1. Chairman’s welcome and opening remarks:

The chairman, Anna Hooper welcomed everyone, particularly our guests, Councillor Simon Geraghty, PCs Alex Denny and Paul Slaymaker and Heather Bainbridge from Worcester City Council.   We are most grateful to the United Reformed Church for the use of their building for our meeting and to our Councillors for their support of our activities and for assisting us in our endeavours.

Anna welcomed our new residents, Wal Groves and Simon Hopkins.

2. Attendance:
2.1 Apologies were received from:

Councillor Lynn Denham, Sandy Greenhill, Lou Groves, Mel & Martin Cooper, Rachel & Paul Andrews, Jenny & Stephen Preedy, Gill Yates, Clive Collings, Viv Roberts, Jo & Russell Needham, Bryan Neville-Lee
2.2 Those present were:
Chairman: Anna Hooper
Committee members: John Ball, Nicky Neville-Lee, Ian Terry, David Greenhill & Kate Tait.
Other members: Keith Barrell, Noreen Collings, Nic Gilbert, Liz & John Prosser, Vanessa Terry, Toby Hooper, Angela Lanyon, Maureen Ball, Helena & Terry Huguenin, Sue & Ed Llewellyn, Jo McCabe, Ella Blankstone, Jan & David London, Chloe & Andy Mills, Pat Lewis, Sonia Armstrong, Jenny & Michael Goode, Julia & Rob Holdsworth, Nicholas Aston, Sue & Tony Bettinson, Claire Dallaway, Wal Groves, Jean & Michael Hudson, Gillie & Richard Lockett, Gwen Baker, Pat & Andrew Oddy, Carol & Steven Inman, Simon Hopkins and Andrew Wilkes.
In attendance: Councillor Simon Geraghty, PCs Alex Denny & Paul Slaymaker; Heather Bainbridge from Worcester City Council.
3. Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting held on 8 November 2013 were approved.  There were no matters arising.
4. Election of Committee for 2014/14
Kate Harrison has moved away and resigned from the Committee. The Chairman expressed her thanks to Kate Harrison for her work on the Committee and for her musical contributions.

There now being one vacancy, the following stood for election or re-election to the Committee:

Anna Hooper

Ian Terry

David Greenhill

Claire Dallaway
Nicky Neville-Lee

Kate Tait

John Ball

They were proposed, seconded and elected unopposed.  Clive Collings will continue to serve as a co-opted member.

5. Committee Members’ Reports:

For copies of all the Committee Members’ reports please see the pack issued at the meeting attached to the agenda and minutes.  Additional matters are minuted below.
5.1. Financial Report:

The Treasurer, Ian Terry presented the accounts for 2013/14 which were approved by the meeting.
5.2. Chairman’s Report:

Anna Hooper’s written report was issued to all present and Anna highlighted the main topics.
5.3. Planning Report:

David Greenhill reminded the meeting of our active role in reviewing and commenting on Planning applications which is core to our purpose as an Association.  David made available a file of all the applications that we had dealt with this year.  Applications may be viewed in detail on Worcester City Council’s website.

David expressed his concern that staff numbers have been reduced in the Planning and Conservation Departments of the Council over the last year which he perceives to be hampering their ability to deal pro-actively with issues of concern.  Councillor Geraghty acknowledged the point.

5.4. Neighbourhood Watch Report:

We expressed our thanks to PCs Broughton & Denny for their support.

Nicky Neville-Lee reported a recent incident of theft from the builders’ site store at 1 Stephenson Terrace.

 5.5.  Highways Report and Lighting:
The meeting thanked Councillor Geraghty for his support for the pavement resurfacing in Albany Terrace.

Several residents pointed out the poor state of the road surfaces in Britannia Square.  Councillor Geraghty said he is aware of our concerns.

David Greenhill has prepared a schedule of repairs and renovations to street signage and street furniture.  Councillor Geraghty acknowledged this but stressed that only limited funds were available.  DIY activity was deemed acceptable for signage but not for lampposts.

The following issues were also discussed with Councillor Geraghty:

We need to repaint the yellow lines and parking bays in Britannia Square, ideally following a resurfacing.

There needs to be greater clarity of signage in The Moors car park about weekend pay and display charges.

The lamppost outside St Oswalds House is harbouring a wasps’ nest and needs repairing.

One last concrete lamppost is awaiting replacement.

PC Denny mentioned the possibility of a 20mph speed limit in our area and further enforcement action of the one-way zone and speeding along the east side of Britannia Square.  The meeting thanked PC Denny for the very successful enforcement action undertaken during 2014.

We noted the frequent obstruction of the top of Albany Terrace by visitors to the surgery displaying disabled parking permits.

5.6. Wine Club Report:

John Ball’s report on the Wine Club’s social activities was issued at the meeting.  John invited any interested Residents to contact him for further details of future events.

6. Street Spring Cleaning:
We thanked Heather Bainbridge for the Council’s support of our Street Cleaning day which we intend to repeat in 2015.
7. Any other business:
Andrew Oddy reinforced the need for better signage of The Moors car park and sought advice on where visitors might park for longer than three hours.
Andy Mills expressed his concern that the RGS Springfield hedges are overgrown and too tall, obstructing visibility round the corners of Britannia Square and reducing the attractive views cross the Square.  The Chairman agreed to talk to RGS about this matter.

8. House Histories – A Talk by Ian Terry:
Ian Terry gave a brief talk on how residents might explore their house histories using resources freely available at The Hive.  Several case studies were mentioned, not least the vicar, onetime resident of the Chairman’s house, who was fined ten guineas for being drunk in charge of bee hives.  We invited all residents to prepare a one page house history for display at our Bicentenary party in 2015.  Ian asked interested residents to provide their email addresses so that he could give them access to census records and street directories from 1841 to 1955.
9. Vote of Thanks:
On behalf of the meeting, Anna Hooper expressed her thanks and appreciation to Ian and encouraged the residents to take up Ian’s offer of information and assistance.
Chairman's Report 2013/14

In the period since November 2013 the Committee has continued in its objectives to support residents in matters of local interest and concern, to arrange social events and to welcome newcomers to our neighbourhood.

Superfast Broadband arrived here in March 2014.  After much lobbying by residents, your Committee and with the support of our Councillors, particularly Simon Geraghty, BT installed the fibre optic broadband cabinets necessary to serve our area.  Residents are now all able to access a fast internet service.

We developed our Street Spring Clean as a two-day event over a Sunday afternoon and Monday morning on 16 and 17 June.  Residents cooperated by moving their cars to the free parking arranged by the Council and joined in with weeding, sweeping and enjoying tea and cakes together on the Sunday.  We were grateful to our County Councillor Simon Geraghty and all our Ward Councillors, Lynn Denham, Allah Ditta and Jabba Riaz for lending a hand and joining us for a cheerful afternoon.  On the Monday the City and County cleaning teams were able to get in with their equipment to give the street, gutters and pavements a deep clean and clear all the drains as well.

We are grateful for the hospitality of the United Reformed Church and RGS Springfield who allow us to use their magnificent premises for our social events.  Our 2013 AGM gave us the opportunity for a talk from Mike Hasted about developments at Spetchley Park Gardens plus chat and refreshments. Liz Prosser and Nicky Neville-Lee arranged a Shoebox Coffee Morning in November and had everyone covering and filling shoeboxes for the Maggs Christmas Shoebox Appeal.  The Christmas Carol Party in the hall at Springfield gave residents of all ages the chance to sing together and share delicious Christmas food.  Thanks to Gwen Baker and Kate Harrison for arranging the music and to John Ball for his supervision of the drinks.  

On Sunday 8 June we held our Summer Party in Springfield’s garden.  The focus for the day was the history of our neighbourhood with the launch of the booklet The Origins of Britannia Square by Richard Lockett.  Ian Terry arranged the production so that the booklet could be made available to all our members and David Greenhill and Ian devised the accompanying exhibition of maps.  This encouraged great interest from members and we hope it will develop into a more detailed history to celebrate our bicentenary on Sunday 21 June 2015. About 50 people came plus our guests Councillors Lynn and Paul Denham, PC Mark Broughton and Amanda and Simon from Morgan Sindall.  The raffle and lucky dip raised £127 for the Worcester Food Bank thanks to Nicky Neville-Lee and Liz Prosser’s hard work and lots of prizes donated beforehand.  We had plenty of food and drink for the bring-and-share picnic and fun with races and games organised by Kelvin Hard.  Gwen and Kate’s summer music programme was a delight. Thanks to John Ball for supervising the gazebo team and to everyone who helped so cheerfully with the clearing up.   

Our spring and autumn Newsletters receive much favourable comment from our own members and the wider community.  Thank you to David Greenhill who produces it twice a year.

We continue to develop our New Members’ Welcome Pack.  It includes a letter about the Association, the most recent copy of our newsletter to give a flavour of what we do, a copy of the Britannia Square Conservation Area CA4 leaflet (which can also be viewed on the City Council website) and now The Origins of Britannia Square by Richard Lockett.  We believe this helps householders new to the area to feel welcome and engage in our social events and with the Council Planning Process should they need to.

I conclude with this most important message: to thank your Committee who represent a wide range of skills and talents and give generously of their time and enthusiasm to the service of the Residents’ Association.

Anna Hooper

Chairman

Neighbourhood Watch Report 2013/14

Neighbourhood Watch was reviewed and developed in April 2013 with the advice and support of PC Mark Broughton.  We now have a Neighbourhood Watch team, led by Anna Hooper as Chairman of the BSRA.  The team is made up of Committee members and four volunteers.  Team members pass information to a group of houses near their own.  The team is as follows: 

1. Nick Gilbert, 1 to 10 Britannia Square

2. Vivien Roberts, 11 to 20 Britannia Square

3. David Greenhill, 21 to 29 Britannia Square

4. Anna Hooper, 30 to 36 and The Old Coach House, Britannia Square

5. Michael Hudson, 37 to 45 Britannia Square

6. Ed Llewellyn, 45a to 49 Britannia Square

7. John Ball, 50 to 54 Britannia Square

8. Claire Dallaway, 1, 3, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 11, 13 and 15 Albany Terrace

9. Ian Terry, 10, 12, 14, 16, 17, 18 and 19 Albany Terrace

10. Nicky Neville-Lee, 20, 22, 24, 26 to 37 Albany Terrace

11. Kate Tait, Stephenson Terrace.

We met in February to review our operation.  Our aim is to alert members of incidents by email so that they can check their own security systems and be vigilant.  Nicky Neville-Lee monitors West Mercia Police Neighbourhood Watch updates and selects for onward transmission the messages relevant to our neighbourhood.  During the past twelve months there have been four alerts communicated:

1. Jan 2014, Police advice on Cyber Security

2. Feb 2014, Police flood information

3. Mar 2014, notice of a car break-in via a member

4. May 2014, Police information about a car break-in in Albany Terrace.

If you do not yet receive information and would like to, please contact Ian Terry or the team member responsible for your household.  Your email address will be kept strictly confidential and the messages sent are kept to a relevant minimum.

Anna Hooper and Nicky Neville-Lee

Neighbourhood Watch Coordinators

Highways Report 2013/14
After the commotion involved in the Severn Trent upgrade works at the end of last year all was quiet on the highways front until the tell-tale signs  of the spray paint emerged on parts of the square and on the majority of Albany Terrace and Stephenson Road in the last few weeks.

Very pleased to report that the sections of footpaths and re-curbing which are currently underway in Albany Terrace and parts of the square are being done from scratch, rather than being more re-patching.   Certainly the works already completed on Albany Terrace look very smart and lift the appearance of the Terrace.

The entire footpath of Stephenson Road along the edge of the Moors Playing Field has also been reconstructed recently and has this week been completely resurfaced which assists hugely in lifting the appearance of Stephenson Terrace as well as improving the surface for both pedestrians and cyclists alike along this route.

I understand that Cllr Geraghty has had a hand in securing these footpath works and on behalf of the all residents can I pass on our thanks.

An on-going project for the Residents Association is the street lights and looking for funding for maintenance and refurbishment work.  We hope this will come more into focus during the Centenary year.

I am also currently seeking to get a response out of the Highways Department on when they are going to be able to re-instate the white lining and annotation on the residents parking bays on Albany Terrace and the Square, which we know is an issue at the moment as the residents parking is not being enforced by parking enforcement teams.   

I remind you that you can report street light issues and potholes directly onto the Worcestershire County Council website.   We know from experience it’s a very effective system.

Worcestershire County Highways:
Reporting a pothole:

http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/cms/report--a-highway-problem.aspx
Reporting a street light fault:

http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/cms/street-lighting.aspx 

Programme of road works in the city (information on proposed roadworks):

http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/cms/roadworks-and-road-closures.aspx 

Kate Tait 

Committee Member

Wine Club Report 2013/14
The Wine Club has been in existence since 2006 and is a social group comprising residents of our area who share an interest in wine. 

We currently have 43 addresses on our circulation list (in most cases couples, so potentially could have over 80 attending our meetings) and we hold three or four meetings a year, when we all get together to enjoy a glass or two of wine and catch up with our friends and neighbours – we are a social group at heart, so don’t be put off from joining us!
Most of our meetings are either at one of our member’s houses or in the United Reformed Church Hall, our Summer Party (held in a large gazebo) is perhaps the highlight of the year. Generally our meetings are over-subscribed, so when you receive an invitation, please apply early.
If you are new to the area and have an interest in wine, please let me know and I’ll include your name on our circulation list. 

John Ball (Wine Club Chairman) 01905 23642 johnball1@btinternet.com

